

Longview Soccer Club Minutes
July 10, 2017
Blondin Building, Longview, WA

In attendance: Jeff Coleman, Cathy Reynolds, Jennifer Cockrill, Trieste Madden, Christi Maggs, Jaime Lara, Janet Taylor, Marv Kasemeier, Jim Maggs

Called to order at 6:10, Jeff Coleman presiding

Reviewed June financials, Marv made a motion to approve, Christi seconded, all in favor, report approved.

Reviewed June minutes, Marv made a motion to approve, Cathy seconded, all in favor, minutes approved.

Jim Maggs, Vice President

- A BU10 team was supposed to go Select but wants to now stay Rec and move up one year and play U12.
- Discussed the need for the micro ref program to have someone that is more available for advanced scheduling. Christi offered to do scheduling. Jennifer will write an email to Bob.

Trieste Madden, Registrar

- Have 281 registered so far. Continued to discuss strategies about word of mouth advertising.
- CYSA is still working on verifying if Vancouver is agreeable to playing in Longview.

Jak Massey, Member Liaison

- Coaches meeting will be Tuesday, August 15th at 5:30.

Jaime Lara, Facilities Maintenance

- Working on the project list and it should be done by fall season. The bleachers will be fixed by CKC.
- He will temporarily fix the golf cart until the battery can be replaced.
- Mower was fixed at Watkins and the blades were sharpened.

Jeff Coleman, President

- Haven't been watering as much as usual but will start in the next two weeks.
- Grow and Control is fixing a sprinkler control. They'll be looking at doing winterizing this year as well.
- All the goals will be moved off this week and CKC set up will start next week.
- Working on putting up a safety net to protect concessions/parking from Field 2.
- CKC update: 30 teams registered. A little over \$4000 in donations/sponsors has been received.

Jenn Jolly, Equipment Manager

- Athlete's Corner would like to put in a bid for uniforms. Jenn will reach out to them.
- Will start messaging to the coaches that we'd like to flags back when they're done coaching if they don't plan to return.
- Jennifer Cockrill will order flags.

Marv Kasemeier, Concessions

- Will be setting up the trailer next week in time for CKC.
- Will not be at the next meeting.

Old Business

There was no opportunity for the \$20 cash deposit to get a jersey for micro-refitting to be handed back in.

The Challenger Camp went really well and we've already signed for 2018. We can pick our week at a later date.

New Business

Jeff proposed setting up registration for the following season for just one day on the last day of each season.

Marv made a motion to replace 3 full size nets, Jennifer seconded, all in favor, motion passed.

Jim would like to start soliciting businesses around the first of the year for donations so they might be more apt to have money left in their budget.

Jim proposed looking into extending potable water out to midfield.

Jeff proposed creating a position titled Player Sponsorship Coordinator.

Cathy made a motion for Janet Taylor to fill the position of Player Sponsorship Coordinator, Jak seconded, all in favor, motion passed.

Jennifer suggested holding a Swap Meet for soccer gear/equipment.

After discussion it was agreed that this would be held during the August 26 3v3 tournament. Jennifer will create a flyer for advertising.

Jak was contacted by WSYSA: they would like coaches to nominate outstanding players to win a prize pack. Jak will put this info in the coaches packet.

We need to have the micro-ref program managed more closely and scheduled in advance. Christi agreed to handle scheduling. Jennifer will write an email to Bob.

Meeting adjourned at 8:26